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Praises	–	Rejoice	with	us!	
v When doctors told new believer Elena in Lvov, Ukraine her cancer would kill her in less than two 

months, she had one wish: to be baptized and glorify God. BIEM’s Yura Levtseniuk arranged for her 
to be baptized immediately. Believers and relatives attended and heard Elena’s glowing testimony. 
Three days later, she was with the Lord. God still saves souls! 

v In Kyiv, the Kellers rejoice: “Our little house church has multiplied by two. We prefer not to call it 
division, since we have multiplied purposefully to make room for new people to come. We decided 
to multiply every time there are more than 20 of us in one location.” 

v In Chernigiv, Ukraine, the Savchuks’ church continues their new outreach to orphans at a mental 
hospital. Although not always an easy ministry, the children are always glad to see them, and this 
work has become a special type of evangelism for this young church. 

v Over the years, ministry friends have donated guitars, orchestra instruments, and even pianos for 
BIEM to ship to Eastern Europe for ministry. One church in Kyiv, Ukraine, has formed a saxophone 
quintet using all donated instruments, and the musicians provide special music at services. Thank 
you to all of you who have donated good, used instruments for churches. If you have a musical 
instrument to donate, we can use more! 

Prayer	–	Pray	with	us!  

v With spring in full swing, the children’s camp season will soon be upon us.  Each year, God greatly 
blesses these camps for kids and teens with salvation decisions and strengthened faith in young ones 
growing in the Lord. Please pray that we will receive the target amount of $40,000 needed before the 
first camps in June. Currently we have $3,527.  

v One of our couples in the Republic of Georgia reports some conflicts and tensions among people 
attending the church. Please pray for peaceful resolutions and that the name of the Lord not be 
tarnished. Also, a woman who has translated many materials from English to Georgian for them has 
stepped down for health reasons. Pray for a qualified replacement. 

v In Yucay, Peru, Juan Bautista Huillca Quispe is happy that his country has religious liberty. 
However, he notes that his particular area is steeped in religion and customs that create barriers for 
the Gospel. Please pray for the Holy Spirit to open eyes and draw souls to Christ.  

v One of our missionaries in Russia (it’s best if we not name him or his city) wrote to say: “We need 
wisdom and strength to fulfill God’s commission in difficult times.” He and his family use a number 
of methods to meet and evangelize the lost. Please pray for them as they share the Good News, both 
with ethnic Russians and with Muslims coming for work. 

 


